Wolverhampton Stop and Search Scrutiny Panel

Tuesday 16th May 2017
Wolverhampton Police Station

Attendees:

Chester Morrison – Chair (CM) 
Andy Turvey (AT)
Khalid Khan (KK)
Janet Smith-Morrison (JSM)
Omari Thomas (OT)
Chief Inspector Beth Bridges - West Midlands Police (BB)
A/Inspector Lee Davies - West Midlands Police (LD)
Apologies received:

Melina Parker
Julia Green

Arturas Jankauskas

Steve Roe

Debbie Turner

	
	Action updates:
There were no actions carried over from the previous meeting.

	Chester Morrison
	Chair Introduction and Welcome.

	Terms of Reference
	Terms of reference discussed that had been sent to all members prior to the meeting.
The group suggested that the lowest number of members should be 5 and the largest 20.  If any member does not attend for three consecutive meetings then a presumption will be made that they have left the group.  
Action – To finalise with the remainder of the group at the next meeting and once finalised for LD to send the final version to all members.

	Data

	BB explained the new stop and search document process and how it differs to the old one.  BB informed the group that all police areas now receive a standardised document produced from a central team.  
Data discussed.

BB provided information on Operation Drangonfire and explained the positive impact that it has had in terms of crime prevention.  BB informed the group that it was a targeted approach and that it took place in specific areas of Wolverhampton.  

Following a question from the group, BB explained the current staffing model and the differences following a change programme in November 2016.  BB provided examples of the changes made to Response and Neighbourhood.

AT expressed that the total number of stop and searches in Heath Town and Pendeford appeared low based on his understanding that gangs operated there.  AT did however question whether this was in fact due to him seeing more police walking the street. 

Action – BB to review how Heath Town and Pendeford police to clarify whether ATs observations are the root cause and if so to ascertain any learning for other areas.
Members of the group stated that they did not feel that this increase in police presence existed in Whitmore Reans.

BB reassured the group that there had been an increase, however that it had included a number of plain clothed officers that members of the public may not have seen.
The group were grateful for the feedback from BB.

Administration errors were noted on the last page whereby ethnicities were repeated.

Action – LD to make enquiries with the team that provide the data.
Action – LD to determine whether pages 1 and 2 can include the names of each highlighted area.

	Records
	10 x Stop and Search Records were chosen at random, each member of the group, excluding police, taking it in turns to select a record.
The group classed 9 of them as Good examples of Stop and Search and whilst the remaining 1 was deemed to be Satisfactory, more clarity could have been provided in the Grounds section.  In this example a lock knife was recovered.
Action – BB stated that she will provide feedback to the officer concerned.

	Engaging with young people
	The group discussed how the police engage with young people and stated that more work needs to be done to improve relations.

OT stated that he believes that many young people do not want to engage with the police and that it may be due to the police trying too hard.  OT stated that some police officers ‘pander’ to young people in an effort to gain their support or co—operation as opposed to adopting a more transactional approach i.e. when conducting a stop and search.   

JSM expressed how certain legislation updates have restricted parents’ ability to discipline and educate their children resulting in some children growing up disrespecting the police.

JSM stated that regular changes to police personnel, especially neighbourhood teams, do not help sustain relationships with the local communities.  

The group felt that a Youth Task and Finish Group would not be beneficial at this time and that the main focus should be for local teams to try and break down barriers with young people.

	Gold Group
	No matters were raised.  
The next Gold Group is scheduled for the end of June.

	AOB
	CM informed the group that the Police and Crime Commissioners Office are currently looking at introducing a Cadet Scheme that will be open to young people aged 13+.
LD reminded members about the Stop and Search Commission that is due to take place on Wednesday 7th June at Lloyd House.

	
	Next meeting planned for 6pm on Tuesday 18th July 2017 at Wolverhampton Police Station.

Minutes to be posted on to the West Midlands Police and Crime Commissioner website.




